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First Quarter Review AND some New  
Programs 
 
We are half way into our second quarter of 
2018, the year of change, and I thought it was 
time for a review, myth blasting, and refocus. 
 
Iôve listened to the District Directors, read newsletters, and talked with 
Members and Officers.  Overall, it seems as though weôre all doing  
pretty well.  Thatôs awesome and thank you!!  We do seem to have a 
couple of items that just keep reoccurring. 
 
 
Myth blasting 
 
I can still have my Chapter Educator even though they arenôt 
an Officer? In the spirit of the change, the Chapter Educator position 
was eliminated so the Chapter would focus on riding, socializing, and 
fun.  As they focus on riding, they focus on sharing safety and that is 
everyoneôs opportunity to help others learn from what you know.   
Specifically, if youôre a Master Tour Rider or Co-Rider, you can help 
your fellow riders and co-riders learn from your knowledge and  
experience.  So please embrace these new ideas and release the past 
so together we can reshape our Association. 
 
I canôt find out about where my Members are with their levels 
or education.  This is simply false.  Your District Educator can print 
out by Chapter where each Member is and what your Chapter might be 
needing.  It is the responsibility of the District Educator to be watching 
this.  The message could be sent to the Chapter Director and a  
responsible Master to assist our Members with their levels.  BUT, the 
District Educator and their Assistants should be visiting your Chapter 
and bringing the message.  The District Educator should be evaluating 
the educational needs of the District and then coordinating with the 
District Team to provide those opportunities. 
 
The Ride Coordinator is supposed to be the Educator for my 
Chapter now.  No, they are not.  A very different role has been  
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created with this position.  Many Chapters already have or had a ride coordinator and I am 
hearing that they donôt want to stay in the position now because of all the reporting and  
paperwork.  THERE IS NO REPORTING AND NO PAPERWORK!  The only paperwork 
should be that what is needed to promote the ride that is coming up.  The reason that I  
decided that they should be Officers was to extend the insurance coverage of GWRRA  
insurance to this Officer. They need to be the Ride Coordinator, not necessary 
to lead every ride but to have fun in promoting a ride adventure.  Please donôt 
confuse this position with more than what is intended.  It should be one of 
the most fun positions in the Chapter and District! 
 
The University is taking over Rider Education. This one surprises me 
the most!  It is the point of view of what is and point of view with a protective lens.  One must 
look at the University as any University.  It houses the classes, certifies the Instructors, and 
helps keep the records.  That is how our University is designed, structured, and is working.  
Are Rider Education classes listed in the University?  Yes!  When you look at the classes  
offered at a University do they only offer or promote only one subject?  No, they list all the 
schools in their University and the classes offered in them.  Just like GWRRA University.  That 
doesnôt mean the University is taking over any one school, it means they house them all.  Part 
of the point of view that needs to change is that this is GWRRA University and not Leadership 
Training.  Leadership Training as it used to be is gone.  It is an older version of GWRRA where 
we separated everything that we did, and the truth is that didnôt benefit our Membership.  By 
unifying the way we present classes, train our Instructors, and construct the very classes 
themselves, we have enhanced the training opportunity across the board for GWRRA  
Members. 
 
Does a University promote all class offerings?  Most Universities promote as many of 
their offerings as possible.  So, if the University FB page or MEP or GWRRA FB page has flyers 
of a Rider Ed, Medic First Aid, Lead Like You Ride, or any other training event that is  
happening, that is part of the University responsibilities and the TEAM helping to promote  
educational offerings to our entire Membership. 
 
My Opinion - Why is most of the resistance in Rider Education.  Itôs not because Tim Grimes, 
Director of Rider Education, and Clara Boldt, Director of the University, are not clear in their 
message.  They are, and work together extremely well!  Our very passionate Rider Educators 
and University Coordinators and Instructors need to clearly understand our new model, and 
then work together for the benefit of the Membership.  Our District Directors need to make 
certain that their Team is working together as a Team, and when they are not, they need to 
address it and if needed, reach out for help. 
 
Itôs adjustment time.  A little tweak here and a tweak there will help us refocus and all get 
back on track toward our new vision and future of GWRRA.  I truly appreciate everyone of the 
leaders in GWRRA and TEAM GWRRA is ready to help wherever itôs needed. 

 
EXCITING NEW PROGRAM COMING SOON! 
 
We have been working with Honda to come up with a new recruiting idea.  All of us at Home 
Office are committed to growth and retention in GWRRA.  To help us gain some new Members 
we are going to introduce two new programs within the next month. 

Continued on page 3 
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HONDA Dealer Program-  
This one is really exciting and itôs coming from two directions.  One from Home Office and the 
other from the Members who are calling and telling us they have dealers who want to share 
our story and Membership. 
 
GWRRA will provide to a dealer a special Membership application to GWRRA.  The Dealer will 
be giving a 4-month free Membership to GWRRA when that person purchases a new or used 
Gold Wing, cruiser, or touring bike from their dealership.  They will have a special ñnew  

member lineò to send the application to Home Office.  We will 
immediately process the new Membership and then send it to 
the District Director so they can share it with their District MEP 
who will contact that Member and get them involved.  The 
sooner we offer that new Member the opportunity to join us for 
a ride or education opportunity, the sooner they will feel and 
experience all the benefits of Membership. 
 

Home Office will then follow up with the Dealer and offer to send Wing World Magazines to 
the dealership monthly, and more materials if they wish. 
 
What we are asking of you is to talk with your favorite dealer.  Share with them this idea and 
see if they are interested.  We will have all the material they need on our website soon and 
you can even take it in with you when you talk with them.  If they want to participate: 

 1. Send an email to dealerprogram@gwrra.org with the dealerôs information and  
     contact person. 
2.  Give us your name and Member number so we know where this is coming from and 
can enter you into our Thank You drawing. 

3.  Let the Dealer know that we will be highlighting them as a Supporting Dealer and 
we will feature them on our website and the Gold Book. 

 
This starts with you and your relationship as that is always the best way. We, Home Office, 
will also be reaching out to dealers about 30 days after the launch to give you the first  
opportunity to talk with your Dealer. 
 
Membership Award Program-  
We are putting a new application together that will give each Member in good standing with 
GWRRA the opportunity to give a 4-month Membership to the purchaser of their bike when 
they sell it (hopefully to buy a new Gold Wing).  We have the Membership transfer, but in 
most cases, we are buying a new bike and donôt want to give up our Membership in GWRRA.  
This way we get to spread the fun by giving that purchaser the opportunity to join us and find 
out what ñFriends for Fun, Safety and Knowledgeò is all about.  This is also to say thank you to 
all our loyal Members. 
 
So, have another great month, remember to reach out and call someone on our ARL that you 
havenôt seen in a while and invite them out for a ride or a conversation.  Letôs help them  
understand how important they are to all of us. 

   

Anita & JR Alkire  

623-445-2380 
President@gwrra.org 

mailto:dealerprogram@gwrra.org
mailto:president@gwrra.org
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Francois & Chantal S®guin 
Presidential Assistants 

  

Our Tool Box 
 
Is Facebook a good recruiting / communication tool for a chapter? 
 
Here is our opinion: 
As of the fourth quarter of 2017, Facebook had 2.2 billion monthly active users. (Active users 
are those who have logged into Facebook during the last 30 days.) 
 
If youôre a riding chapter / district who gets together and hangs out, goes for rides and wants 
to network everyone, Facebook is a great tool to work with. Many of the GWRRA chapters and  
districts already benefit from this.  But it must be used in the proper way and with caution, and 
please remember itôs not for everyone! 
 
For example: As much as we like to use Facebook, we live in a very rural area with lots of dead 
spots; our internet is very weak and very slow. This is important to keep in mind when putting 
your chapter on social media. Not everyone has access to good internet. All those cool videos 
and animation we post doesnôt work for everyone. 

 
It is important to learn how to set up your Facebook page or group in the correct 
way (secure way). There are many different documentations on the internet on how 
to set up a good Facebook page / group but we found this one very easy to use.  
 

 
How do I create a group? 
 https://www.facebook.com/help/167970719931213?helpref=about_content 
 
How do I create a page? 
https://www.facebook.com/help/104002523024878?helpref=about_content 
 
We always have a lot of positive feedback about Facebook.  Members seem to like that they 
can go see whatôs going on when they have time and post ñSmileysò or ñlikes.ò  After all,  
Facebook is the trend at the moment. 
 
As long as a few basic suggested rules are followed, Facebook can be a great tool. 
 
It should always be a fun and friendly place for members to go and look.  What Facebook 
should not be is a ñbitchingò place for a member that has a problem or an issue.  They should 
direct it to the proper people, not on Facebook. To help minimize this you should have a policy 
in place for your page / group. This way when you remove an unwanted post from your page 
you can send the rules to the person that was responsible for posting unwanted information on 
your group / page. 
 
An example of a group / page policy is as follows: 
 
 

Continued on page 5 
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Be aware that we have a strict policy about not allowing profanity, rude, or vulgar 
language. Nor do we allow political or racial statements, posts, or links. If a  
Moderator or an Administrator sees a comment or post that contradicts this policy, 
the post and/or comments will be deleted. This page was not designed for negativity 

or arguments. If you have concerns, please reach out to an admin or moderator directly. 
 
Many internet programs can be used for recruiting, communicating, sharing, etc. 
 
You have many options to use: website, Facebook, Instagram, email, twitter, ext. Some use all 
and some use none.  It depends on the time you have to put into social media, and where you 
live. 
 
Our favorite is always the good old telephone or the personal face to face invitation.  Nothing 
makes you feel more special and wanted then when someone invites you personally. 
 

Francois & Chantal Séguin  

613-880-8511  
francois@lesseguins.com 
613-913-4578  
chantal@lesseguins.com 

Jere & Sherry Goodman 
Presidential Assistants 
 
Another Tool for the Toolbox! 

 

My last Insight article dealt with ñHope is Not a Strategyò as a valuable tool in your toolbox.  
Continuing on with building your toolbox, your next tool is the ñSharpening Stone.ò The  
story behind the stone concept comes from the legendary coach of the UCLA Basketball Team, 
John Wooden, who won 10 National Championships from 1964-1975. 

Concepts from this book comes from John Wooden and Steve Jamison and the book is titled, 
ñWooden on Leadership.ò  

ñBefore you can lead others, you must be able to lead yourself.ò  You must show that you have 
a total commitment and effort to the teamôs welfare.  No one person can do everything. That is 
why you have a team and delegate when appropriate. However, delegation does not mean you 
assign a task(s) and walk away. You must demonstrate your own effort and performance.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Continued on page 6 
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ñLearn and Master the Four Pôsò 
 Å Planning 
 Å Preparation 
 Å Practice 
 Å Performance 
 
It is important to note that if you ñlack enthusiasm for your position, you cannot perform to the 
best of your ability.ò  Success is unattainable without enthusiasm. Enthusiastic leaders are like 
a magnetðthey attract good, enthusiastic people. 
 
Looking at your team, some individuals are more difficult to replace than others, but every  
person contributes. Each individual must feel valued regardless of whether they hold an officer 
position or non-officer position.  
 
By now, you have to be wondering what this has to do with a sharpening stone. Look at a  
basketball team. We have five starters with a possible sixth or seventh coming off the bench to 
give a starter a rest. If you watch any basketball, you know the same five start every game 
barring injury or illness. So, what about all the other players who sit on the bench and never or 
rarely play? Are they any less important? Do they contribute nothing?  Coach Wooden would 
tell you everyone on the team is important. What keeps those five starters sharp and ready to 
play? Practice held with all the players. You see, five on a team cannot practice by themselves. 
They need five others.  
 
Those five others --ñIn part, this meant they would be the stone that sharpened the 
sword.ò 
 
Think about your own team. Some are more active than others. Some have a more visible role. 
However, everyone can contribute to keeping you sharp and informed based on their own  
observations.  
 
There are a lot of tools in the Toolbox. Use these tools and remember: Your team members 
are the stone that keeps you sharp!  
 
Ride safe; be well. And, as always, remember that fun shall be the last wordðso HAVE FUN! 
 

Jere & Sherry Goodman  

540-623-0447  
jeregood@aol.com 

Jere & Sherry Goodman 

mailto:jeregood@aol.com
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Mike & Barri Critzman 
Director of Motorist Awareness 
 
Did You Knowé. 
 
That the month of May is Motorcycle Awareness Month?   
 
Thatôs right!  Once again residents of the United States, Canada, the UK, Europe, and many 
other countries are erecting electronic billboards, offering proclamations, and gearing up to to 
bring the safety of motorcycle riders to everyoneôs attention. 
 
This is a very big month for the Motorist Awareness Program!  Many chapters are busy  
planning events and displays for Motorcycle Awareness Month.  What can one person do?  A 
lot!  One person can make a huge difference ï and itôs so easy!  Here are some suggestions: 
 
Ý Drop off Motorist Awareness Program trifolds or coloring pages at your local DMV, Post  
Office, school, dealership, restaurant, place of worship, and doctorôs office. 

 
Ý Donate old Wing World magazines to local waiting rooms ï whether they be the Dentist, 
Veterinarian, or nail salon. 

 
Ý Ride, ride, ride!  People are curious about our awesome motorcycles.  The more they see 
riders, the more they will look for them.  Itôs kind of like driving or riding through an area 
famous for deer.  If you know they are there, you will look for them! 

 
If you donôt ride, simply wear your vest when you go out.  When someone asks ï tell them 
why! 

 
Each and every rider is a Motorist Awareness Coordinator.  Help motorists to help keep us safe. 
 
 
Help Us Survive the Ride! 

Mike & Barri Critzman  

760-245-9218 
itsawingthing@hotmail.com  

mailto:itsawingthing@hotmail.com
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Tim & Anna Grimes 
Director of Rider Education 
 

The Levels Program 

Getting Started 
 
The Rider Education Levels Program is available to all Members who desire to commit to riding 
safely.  In all honesty, isnôt that what we all want to do?  Progression through the Levels  
Program is not difficult, however it does require a little effort on the Memberôs part.  Do not let 
that ñeffortò comment scare you off.  The effort required is to fill out the paperwork for the 
Level you want to apply for and make sure that you are qualified for that Level.  Letôs first look 
at each Level and the requirements for each.  By the way, these can be found on the Rider  
Education website by clicking on the REP Levels Program tab, or follow this link:  
http://gwrra.org/regional/ridered/levelsprogram.html. 
 
Level I: Safety by Commitment - The first big step to success 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Level I of the Rider Education Program is also referred to as Safe Miles. It represents the  
commitment of the Rider and/or the Co-Rider to practice safe motorcycle operation whenever 
they operate their motorcycle. 
 
Safety is a state of mind which can only be attained through total commitment. Every  
successful accomplishment begins with a commitment to reach the intended objective. This is 
true of the Rider Education Program and includes a promise to learn for the sake of Rider,  
Co-Rider, friends and family, and others on the road.  
 
Though there is no mileage requirement to enter Level I, the commitment to safe riding is 
tracked by the number of accident free miles since joining GWRRA. Accident free miles are  
accumulated in 5,000 mile increments and may be updated at yearly intervals. Requirement: 
Verbal commitment to ride safely at all times. No cost to sign up. Patches available at $6.00 
per participant.  Receive: "Safe Miles" patch, Rider (or Co-Rider) Rocker, and mileage pin. 
 

Continued on page 9 
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Level II: Safety by Education 

 
 
Level II of the REP is also referred to as Tour Rider. It represents the commitment of the Rider 
and/or Co-Rider to be safer motorcycle riders by taking approved motorcycle riding courses at 
regular intervals. 
 
GWRRA has chosen several educational training programs for the Riders and Co-Riders such as 
the MSF (Motorcycle Safety Foundation) programs, the United Sidecar Association course, the 
CSC (Canadian Safety Council) programs, and the GWRRA's Advanced Riding courses. 
 
Completing these courses provides the foundation and skills for your quest to be a safe  
motorcycle rider. All recognized programs are taught by qualified and nationally certified  
instructors. 
 
For the Co-Rider, we have provided an excellent seminar and "Two Up" programs to assist in 
their role in the safety aspect of motorcycle riding. 
 
Motorcycle education goes "hand in hand" with commitment. The "on bike" education by MSF, 
USCA, CSC and GWRRA for the Rider and Co-Rider and the "off bike" education designed  
specifically for the Co-Rider, provide a very effective approach to motorcycle safety. This is 
when a Rider Education Program participant truly begins to understand what the Level I  
commitment means and sees the value in the program. 
 
Requirement: Rider - a Certified Rider Course with 5,000 safe miles. Co-Rider - certified Co-
Rider Seminar or 2-up Rider Course. No cost to sign up. Patches available at $5.00 per  
participant Receive: "Red Triangle" patch for either Rider or Co-Rider signifying Level II  
participant. 
 

Level III: Safety by Preparedness 

 
 
Level III of the Rider Education Levels Program is also referred to as Certified Tour Rider/Co-
Rider. It represents the commitment of the Rider and/or Co-Rider to be prepared in the event  
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of an accident to give aid and possibly save lives. This is done by being knowledgeable in First 
Aid or CPR and carrying a first aid kit on their motorcycle at all times. 
 
It would be wonderful if we could achieve the coveted goal of zero accidents; however, we 
know realistically, accidents will happen. Because of this, it is important to be fully prepared to 
lend aid to unfortunate accident victims. It is important to always be prepared to save a life.  
Level III of the Rider Education Program was developed to deal with such circumstances by 
recognizing and encouraging proper First Aid or CPR training. CPR (Cardio-Pulmonary  
Resuscitation), has been used to save many lives. Being trained to render CPR or First Aid is a 
tremendous asset to those the REP participant will come in contact with daily. 
 
Requirement: Current in Level II and have taken either First Aid or CPR training 
No cost to sign up. Patches available at $4.00 per participant. 
Receive: "Certified Tour Rider" or "Certified Co-Rider" patch. 
 
To sign up for Levels I, II or III a Member should fill out the N.7 Rider Education Program  
Levels Application (Level I ï III) located on the Rider Education website, REP Officer Section 
tab.  Please be sure to fill out both the Rider and Co-Rider sides if applying for both.  Send the 
completed Form to the District Educator for processing.  To apply for Level IV, the Form to fill 
out is the N.9 Master Tour Rider/Co-Rider Application. 
 
Level IV: Safety by Enhanced Commitment and Preparedness 

 
Level IV is the most prestigious of the REP levels and is referred to as Master Tour Rider/Co-
Rider. It represents the highest commitment of the Rider and/or Co-Rider to safe riding and 
preparedness. This commitment is shown by a demonstrated history of safe miles and current 
certification in both First Aid and CPR. These Master Tour Riders/Co-Riders are the finest  
example to every Member of the highest commitment to safe motorcycle operation and  
preparedness. 
 
Level IV of the REP, the Master Tour Rider, was designed for those special caring individuals 
who desire to "be all they can be" with regards to motorcycle safety. The requirements are 
more stringent than Level III and require a greater commitment. These individuals are caring, 
trained and prepared with the experience to back them up. It is realized Level IV is not for  
everyone, but for those who desire to be of greater service to their fellow man, it is the correct 
prescription. 
 
Why desire to be a Level IV Master Tour Rider? It's a worthy goal. Being prepared to save a 
life is a high calling indeed! These individuals are shining examples to the rest of the GWRRA 
membership. Others aspire to practice the same commitment as displayed by those who have 
attained Level IV. For that reason, because these individuals are ambassadors to the members 
at all levels, GWRRA provides a special gathering to celebrate the Master Tour Rider  
commitment each year at the District Rally, Region D Rally and Wing Ding. 

Continued on page 11 
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Requirement: (Rider and/or Co-Rider) Current in Level III for one year and have taken both 
First Aid and CPR training. Have 25,000 Safe Miles and must be committed to riding with 
"Proper Riding Gear" at all times. 
 
Cost: $35.00 for each participant (Black and Gold patch is available for another $8.00). 
Receive: "Special Triangular" patch with dark blue border and your individual Master number 
embroidered on it. 

 
The GWRRA is proud to present the Rider Education Program. We encourage you to think  
seriously about motorcycle safety and be a participant in the GWRRA Rider Education Program. 
You should also remember the old clich®, "an ounce of prevention IS worth a pound of cure."  
 

Always wear protective riding apparel! 
 

Tim & Anna Grimes  

301-994-1394 
tgrimes@gwrra.org 
 
 
 

Clara & Fred Boldt 
Director of the University 
 

Presenting TrainingéLet me Count the Ways 
 

Training has become quite portable these days. Gone are the days when 
you had to have rows of chairs, a classroom, a rip chart, a projector and screen. This opens us 
up to quite a few more opportunities to present useful information to our Members. 
 
Pack a lunch, go for a ride and meet at a local park with pavilions. Weôre easy. If there is a 
place to sit, shelter from the sun and a lively discussion, you can make training happen. 
 
For the Chapters that camp, after a day of riding, a delicious meal and some cold beverages, 
campfires are a perfect place to share ghost stories and training. 
 
Hard to get everyone together? Before or after a Gathering, training might just be the answer. 
Members and visitors alike may enjoy the opportunity to combine the two activities. This works 
after Team meetings, too. A brush up on leadership type skills never hurt anyone. 
 
Spring Flings, Fall Sprawls, Ride-Ins, Safety Weekends, Swap Meets, Polar Bear Runs, Bike 
Clinics and a million other opportunities to gather can lend itself to training. 
 
Garages, living rooms, backyards or out in the barn. It doesnôt have to be formal, just  
comfortable and conducive to training.  

Continued on page 12 
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Quarterly Training Events are encouraged, of course. What qualifies as the Quarterly Education 
Event? The event could be a multi-Chapter education event. It could be run by the District. It 
could also be the District Rally. Any District should be able to have a quarterly Education event. 
Remember these events are to benefit the Members.  It's with them in mind that we do these. 
Note:  Remember that only the Director can sign contracts and obligate the District or Chapter. 
Once we remove the ócanôt, wonôt and why notô out of the equation and start thinking a bit  
outside of the box, less will stand in our way of offering a chance to train.  

 

 

 

 

                    Spotlight  
Need an idea for classes this month? 
Recruitment: Easy as Taking Candy from a Baby!  

 
Easy they say? How can that be?  
 
Have you forgotten why you joined? What was the name of that motorcycle owner that 
dragged you to your first event? Do you remember the feeling, a mixture of excitement and a 
bit of confusion during your first gathering? Who held your hand during the process of  
achieving Levels? Who went with you to your first rally? Who did you call when you dropped 
your bike and needed a trailer?  
 
In the lunch room on Monday, who has the best weekend stories to share? Look at your 
phone. Is your Facebook feed filled with bike pictures and bunches of smiling faces all wearing 
the same colored shirts? 
 
When we take a moment and recall all the reasons GWRRA has become an extension of our 
family, we are more apt to share those reasons with others.  When we do share, we spark the 
interest of others. Someone, somewhere did the same for us. 

The class on Recruitment offers these and other suggestions to assist your Chapter in  
attracting new Members. Schedule the class and bring lots of M&Môs (thatôll make more sense 
when you see the Instructor Guide).  

 
Continued on page 13 
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                                          Retention is Important for a Bunch of Reasons!           

If Recruitment is easy, what is Retention?                        

Retention isnôt about candy. It is more about the GRAPE. There are some tried and true ways 
to keep our Members happy and renewing their Membership. Thatôs where the GRAPE thing 
comes in: Growth, Recognition, Achievement, Participation and Enjoyment. 

Participation in this class will offer a pathway to making a Retention plan and ways to get all 
the Team and Members involved. The class explains existing Programs offered by the  
Association you can implement. It will also connect you with the resources available online, 
within your District and at the National level. Maybe not a bunch, but a few good reasons to 
add this class to your next training event. 

 
Helmets ~ Fact or Fiction 

 
The long-awaited Spring riding season is upon us.  We are busy making certain 
we and our motorcycles are ready. We are brushing up on our riding skills with 
classes, filters and oil is changed, tires checked for wear. Forget something? 
When was the last time you checked the manufacture date of your helmet? Is 
your helmet the worse for wear having been dropped or stored incorrectly during 
the winter? Contemplating the purchase of a new helmet to go with your newly 
purchased bike? This class offers food for thought and some potential life saving information. 
Ask anyone who has been in an accident if they now have a new found or even deeper respect 
for safety equipment. Schedule this class for safety sake. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thereôs a digital version of the U.3, the class roster. The handwritten roster is still used in the 
classroom. It is still forwarded to the District Educator, if applicable, as before. If your District 
has a District University Coordinator, the hand-written copy is sent to the DUC who then enters 
it on the website. When it is submitted it will go to certify, renew and become part of the  
Memberôs record. For those Instructors/Presenters without a District University Coordinator,  
instructions have been sent to you via email. 
 
The classes specific to riding do require the Instructor/Presenter to be current in the required 
Level. To determine if an Instructor/Presenter is current, the DUC can contact the District  
Educator for the most up-to-date Level information and to advise the District Educator that the 
class is being taught. 
 
 

Continued on page 14 
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A university (Latin: universitas) "a whole,ò an educational institution designed for instruction, 
examination, or both, of students in many branches of advanced learning, conferring degrees 
in various faculties, and often embodying colleges and similar institutions. 
 
Why define University? There have been quite a few discussions as to what the GWRRA  
University is, what is under its umbrella, what, if any, policy it may create or enforce. 
 
The GWRRA University, like all Universities, has a main building, so to speak. Within the walls 
of this building are several colleges. As an example, a University may have the School of  
Medicine or the School of Political Science. The GWRRA University is similar. 
 
Our ócollegesô are Rider Education, On Bike Courses, Classroom Training. Like other  
Universities, we have Deans. Our Deans are called Program Directors. They have the  
responsibility of administrating their Programs.  
 
The University, the building, takes care of the maintenance of the Programs such as creating a 
website where information regarding other Programs may be found. It focuses on effective 
communication between the Programs. It oversees qualification of shared instructors as  
decided by the other Programs. 
 
It is important to understand that the University is not ñtaking overò the other Programs. Each 
Program is distinct, with its own set of criteria, rules and responsibilities. The University takes 
pride in cooperating with all Programs and its focus on giving our Members first class training. 
 

 

Clara Boldt  

319-240-4269 
toledotriker@gmail.com 
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